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GRADUATION REQUIREMENTS 

Is a high school course with personal finance concepts 
required to be taken as a graduation requirement? 

No, South Dakota requires high school students to take a 
half-year course in either personal finance or economics, 
but it does not require students to take or require schools 
to offer a personal finance course. 

Sources: 

• Graduation Requirements 
• Handbook 
• Regulations (24:43:11:02) 

HIGH SCHOOL EDUCATION STANDARDS 

South Dakota does have personal finance standards 
applicable to the high school personal finance course, 
if offered or required by a school district. The standards 
(2015 and 2023 versions) for the high school economics 
course do not include substantive personal finance 
concepts. If offered or required, the personal finance 
course may be taught by mathematics, social studies, 
business, and family and consumer sciences educators. 

Sources: 

• Personal Finance Standards 
• 2015 Economics Standards applicable to the Class of 

2023 (pages 36–38) 
• 2023 Economic Standards approved on April 17, 2023 

(pages 114–121) 

PROJECTED GRADE 
FOR CLASS OF 2028 

No policy change is pending that would change 
South Dakota’s grade. South Dakota’s grade could be 
improved to a Grade B if the graduation regulation 
required each student to take a half-year course 
that included both economics and personal finance 
concepts, as is currently done in many other states. 
South Dakota’s grade could increase to a Grade C if 
every high school was required to offer a stand-alone 
personal finance course elective. According to NGPF’s 
Got Finance Research, approximately 57% of high 
schools require a stand-alone course in financial literacy 
as a graduation requirement and another 40% of high 
schools offer students a financial literacy elective. 

Sources: 

• NGPF’s Got Finance Research 

PRE-K TO GRADE 8 
EDUCATION STANDARDS 

The social studies standards (2015 and 2023 versions) 
do not require that substantive personal finance 
concepts be taught to students in grades Pre-K to 8. 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 

https://doe.sd.gov/gradrequirements/
https://doe.sd.gov/gradrequirements/documents/GradHandbook-081723.pdf
https://sdlegislature.gov/Rules/Administrative/28999
https://www.ngpf.org/got-finance/
https://doe.sd.gov/cte/documents/standards/19262-PerFinance.pdf
https://doe.sd.gov/contentstandards/documents/SDSocialS.pdf
https://doe.sd.gov/contentstandards/documents/SS-Standards-2023.pdf
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EXTRA CREDIT 

Not applicable. 

2023 NATIONAL 
REPORT CARD 

CAVEAT 

A school district can require students to take an 
economics course as a graduation requirement 
and not offer a personal finance course at all. The 
economics course is not required to contain any 
substantive personal finance content. It is possible for 
South Dakota students to graduate from high school 
without any financial literacy instruction. It is not clear 
how South Dakota measures student knowledge in 
financial literacy and ensures that all students have 
equitable access to this content. 


